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Dear BN,

I am just writing to say a big thank you
to all those who helped or visited the
Open Garden in Hutton Close over the
weekend of the 1 0/11 August. A huge
thank you to Charis Twist for the use of
her garden, but also a huge thank you
to those who helped on the day, those
who baked cakes and buns etc, and
especial ly to al l those who visited,
despite the weather! A total of £1 70
was raised towards the Tower Repair
Fund

Alison Flanders

Dear BN,

BURTON TAXI

As many people wil l know, I am final ly
retiring and we are moving out of the
vil lage. I would l ike to thank all my
customers for their custom and support
over the last 1 0 years (yes it real ly has
been that long).

At the time of writing this no-one has
suggested taking over the business so
it would seem that you wil l no longer
have a local taxi, which I know many
wil l miss, however it is time to do other
things.

With best wishes and thanks.
Mick Barker, Burton Taxi

Dear BN

St James Burton and
Holy Trinity Holme

The wardens and PCCs invite everyone
to the l icencing of Graham Burrows, as
our new minister, at St James Church
on Tuesday 24 September at 7.30pm.
Please come early to get a seat.
Parking at church wil l be restricted.

Michael Carr
for St James' Church

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with­held from
publication on request. We will not publish
any anonymous letters, or material which, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests of magazine space.

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH
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Changes to Community
News Reports

Joyce Bye, who has been reporting the
news of vil lage events to the Gazette
and The Lancaster Guardian for 25
years, is about to lay down her trusty
pen, close down the fax machine and
the vil lage events email . As many of
you know, for some considerable time
Joyce has been unwell , but has
valiantly carried on as our hardworking,
dedicated vil lage scribe, l isting who did
what and when, names of winners, fel l
walks accomplished, races won and
sometimes lost, brave efforts made,
funds raised, chased up late reports
and those elusive loose ends whilst
frequently attending vil lage events in al l
weathers.

However, purely for reasons of health
she has decided now is the time to
retire. I t is fitting in this issue, to record
the sincere thanks of the BN Editorial
Committee, and indeed of everyone in
the vil lage, to Joyce and to her husband
Les for such long, painstaking service
to this community, always given with a
cheerful word and a smile. We all hope
that her health wil l improve and wish
both Joyce and Les a long and happy
future.

Meanwhile, Kathryn Smith may be
contacted with news reports on 01 524
7821 98. More detai ls wil l appear in the
October issue of BN. I t would be most

helpful if, during this interim, the usual
deadlines are met in good time. Many
thanks.

J. Barkley

THANKS!
I would l ike to thank those who sent
cards and good wishes fol lowing my
recent operation and subsequent
convalesence.
Joan Crayston

African grey parrot found
We would l ike to thank everyone who
took part in looking in their gardens
when she went missing. Mostly to the
people in Hollowrayne, the top of Tan
Pits and the bottom of Vicarage Lane
area.
Andrew and Heather

Callum Noble and family would l ike to
thank everyone who came to his 1 6th

birthday party, you all made his evening
a special one. Thank you all so much
for the many cards, presents and
money he received, this was so kind of
you all . Hope you all had a good time,
thanks again.
Callum, Steve & Sally xx

On a different note, please can I thank
everyone who has dropped off egg
boxes at 29 Burton Park,these are very
much appreciated, thanks again.
Sally

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you...
... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?
... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail.com
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It was with great sadness that we heard
of the death of Joyce Storer, our ex-
neighbour, on 1 6 August. She was,
quite simply, an amazing woman, who
we are privi leged to have known.

Despite suffering from Parkinson's
Disease, she had worked ful l time,
brought up a family of three, been a
keen walker and cyclist, and even after
John, her husband, suffered a stroke
soon after retiring, she cared for him
unti l she was forced, very reluctantly, to
have him admitted to a care home. She
fought hard to stay in her own home for
as long as possible, and never was able
to accept the need for the restriction to
her personal freedom which the homes
were obliged to impose for her own
safety.

Joyce had an overwhelmingly positive
attitude. She had a great sense of fun;
she never criticised others, never
stopped doing the things she loved
doing. Last year her sister bought her a
new pair of walking boots; a few years
earl ier she had a new bike.

We moved into the house next to Joyce
30 years ago, and have many lasting
memories. On several occasions when
we were working outside the house,
Joyce would come up the drive carrying
a tray ful l of teas, lurching wildly from
side to side, due to the Parkinson's, and

not a drop would be spilt! We are
certain that al l the people who knew
Joyce wil l also have many fond
memories.

Alan and Jenny Hubbard

Joyce Storer

BURTON SINGERS

The Burton Singers wil l start rehearsals
again on Monday 9 September at
7.30pm at Burton Morewood School in
preparation for our Christmas concert
on Saturday 21 December in the
Memorial Hall .

We look forward to welcoming back our
current members. New members are
also very welcome. I f you would l ike to
find out more about the Burton Singers,
please call Val Sti l l on 07799 24641 5.

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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Burton Butchers
We wil l be closed from

Friday 30 August for holidays, and
wil l re-open Monday 9 September.

Burton in Kendal
Educational Foundation

Charity Reg. No. 526953

The Burton in Kendal Educational
Foundation provides small grants to
Sixth Form, College and University
Students.

To qualify you need to have lived in one
of the fol lowing Civi l Parishes for at
least 2 years: Burton in Kendal, Dalton,
Holme, Preston Patrick, the Hamlet of
Holmescales, Beetham, Meathop,
Ulpha, Witherslack or Arnside.

For an application form or further
information please contact Mrs All ison
Cummings on 01 524 782331 or 0771 7
791 405 or send an email to
al l ison.cummings@btinternet.com

The deadline for the return of grant
application forms for the 201 3/1 4
academic year is 31 October 201 3

Silver Songsters continues to offer
monthly sing-a-long sessions at the
Memorial Hall .

Join Doreen and Ben for an informal
hour’s worth of of popular hits from the
1 920s onwards. Silver Songsters isn’t a
club or a choir and no particular vocal
abil ity is required: al l are welcome. You
don’t have to know the words since lyric
sheets are provided. The £3 charge
includes refreshments, a free raffle and
of course, a warm welcome!

The dates for the rest of 201 3 are: 25
September, 23 October, 27 November
and 1 8 December, al l at 1 .30pm.

Further detai ls:
Ring Ben (01 539 723944) or Doreen
(01 539 734583)
email : bengoodman81 4@gmail .com
website: www.si lversongsters.comBN LAST DATE FOR COPY = 20th

Please remember that the 20th is the
very last date we can take copy for

the next issue. Anything received after
that wil l have to be held over unti l the

next issue. Thanks!

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk
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WHEELS FOR ALEX
OPEN GARDEN IS GREAT

SUCCESS

Thank you so much to everyone who
came to the Open Garden on Sunday 4
August. We are pleased to report, on
what was a wonderful sunny day, we
raised over £2,1 00. Amazing! Many,
many thanks to Andrew and Melanie
Brakewell for opening their garden, and
also to Wendy Barker for organising it,
and everyone from the fundraising
team who worked really hard on the
day. This takes our total to over £5,700
raised for the Wheels for Alex
campaign.

Don’t forget there’s sti l l time to enter
the Children’s Photography
Competition - closing date 30
September. The theme is ‘NATURE’
and all ages from pre-school to 1 6 can
enter. £2 per entry and 50p for any
extra photos. Please send photos,
hard copies only please, with payment
to: Moira Rowley, 25 Boon Town,
Burton in Kendal, LA6 1 LN, tel 01 524
784874. Winners to be announced at
the Ceil idh Event on Saturday 9
November at Burton Morewood School.

On Saturday 21 September, Alex’s
friends Matthew Noble and Simon
Waller wil l be doing a Coast to Coast
bike ride challenge starting from
Staithes on the Yorkshire coast and
finishing at Arnside – a distance of 11 7
miles. You can sponsor them by getting
in touch via the Wheels for Alex
website.

Coming up soon…
• Saturday 7 September - Yorkshire
Three Peaks Challenge, starting at
Horton-in-Ribblesdale
• Saturday 1 4 September - Children's
Sponsored One Peak Challenge,
Community Centre Car Park in Ingleton
• Thursday 1 0 October - Quiz Night,
Smithy Inn, Holme
• Saturday 9 November - Ceil idh,
Burton Morewood School Hall
• Saturday 30 November - The Hoots
and an AMAZING Auction of Promises
& Slaves! ! Burton Memorial Hall

There are so many ways you can help
Alex to get his wheels. Here are just
some…

• Making a direct donation to the
Wheels for Alex bank account, Account
number: 1 81 26928, Sort Code: 01 01 60
or cash or cheques payable to ‘Doherty
Fundraising’ via Burton Post Office.
• You can also donate via PayPal at
www.wheelsforalex.org.
• Donating your unwanted items to the
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Wheels for Alex campaign to sell on
eBay. More information on the website.
• Offering a raffle or auction prize for the
Auction of Promises at The Hoots Band
Night on Saturday 30 November at
Burton Memorial Hall .
• Advertising your business on the
Wheels for Alex website.
• Sponsoring or joining Alex’s friends
and family who are doing a number of
challenges in the coming weeks.

You can fol low all our activities via our
website www.wheelsforalex.org or our
Facebook page Wheels for Alex.

We are now on our way to reaching our
£9,000 target, and with your continued
support we can make it by December!
Please support Wheels for Alex in any
way you can.

Thank you
Wheels for Alex Fundraising Group

Burton Playgroup
(incorporated in

Burton Pre-School)

Come along to a friendly playgroup on a
Wednesday morning 9.30-11 .30am from
Birth to Pre-school age. We play, do
crafts, sing and story time, and lots of
other fun things. I t's a chance for mums,
dads and carers to get together and
chat and your l ittle ones to play.

We also have a qualified member of our
Pre-school staff in our session every
week. Health visitor comes to the
session the 1 st Wednesday of each
month. I t would be great to meet some
new mums and dads and carers, and of
course your l ittle ones!

£2.00 per child, 50p per extra
sibl ing, under 6 months 50p,
and your first visit is free.

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk
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As might be expected in August several
council lors were unavailable for the
parish council meeting. The agenda is
also usually a bit thin in August.
However, this year, planning
applications are coming in thick and
fast. Let's hope that this does indeed
reflect a return to better economic
times. I t was the planning application
to build two new dwell ings at the top of
Thornleigh Drive which brought seven
members of the public to the meeting.
So there was a lengthy Public Forum,
during which some of the neighbours
told of their concerns about the effect
the construction would have on the
road surface and drainage, and the
increase in traffic using Thornleigh
Drive. The architect, also a resident,
described how the properties had been
designed to have the least possible
impact on the neighbours. I t was a long
and interesting discussion which I think
council lors found helpful in their later
consideration of the application.

Planning was a bit of a theme for the
evening. SLDC have offered to hold
planning workshops for parish councils
and the public at selected vil lage halls.
The parish council wil l volunteer to host
an event in Burton-in-Kendal. I t is
certainly a subject which should be of

interest to everyone in the vil lage since
the new Local Plan aims for over a
hundred new homes in the vil lage.
Parish councils, of course, do not make
planning decisions. Decisions are
made by the SLDC Planning
Committee who delegate
uncontroversial matters to the planning
officers. The parish council gives its
views for consideration by the Planning
Committee which takes into account the
views of al l those who have commented
on an application. I f residents wish to
comment on a planning application they
are strongly advised to send their
comments directly to SLDC and copy
them to the parish council .

In discussing the planning applications,
the council did not object to two
extensions, but did object to the
Thornleigh Drive development on the
grounds that the planned properties
would l ie outside the development
boundary of the vil lage. The council
were also concerned that insufficient
consultation had taken place with the
residents of Thornleigh Drive who are
responsible for the upkeep of the road.

Also on the planning theme, new
modifications to the Local Plan Land
Allocations have been issued. The
plans for the vil lage have been changed
to propose widening of Church Bank
Gardens to improve access to the
proposed estate on the adjacent field.
The proposed modification appears to

PC News...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting
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WANTED FOR BURTON NEWS...

Commentator to cover the
Parish Council Meetings for

BURTON NEWS

3rd Thursday of each month
Burton Memorial Hall

Please contact The Editors on
01 524 781 306

email : editor@burtonnews.org.uk

make no sense; the problem is believed
to be the gradient rather than the width
and the council wil l express a formal
objection to the modification as part of
its continuing objection to this
development.

Away from planning, the council had
received letters from the chairman of
the school governors and from some
residents on the subject of traffic and
parking during school-run times. This
matter wil l be discussed ful ly at the
September or October meeting. Any
residents with suggestions on how to
improve the situation are invited to
send them to one of the council lors or
the clerk.

For those of you who feel worried by
unannounced callers at your home, the
county council are promoting a new
scheme in which you would direct
cal lers to contact a nominated
neighbour if they wish to see you or
access your property. I f you would find
this reassuring pleas contact the clerk
for more detai ls. The Age UK vil lage
agent wil l also have detai ls of the
scheme.

Final ly, I think I must have been out
when you called to apply for the job of
parish clerk – so please call again! The
council agreed to extend the cut off
date for applications for the job and, if
necessary, to consider advertising the
post in the Westmorland Gazette and

on the Cumbria Association of Local
Councils website. The problem with
doing this is that applications wil l come
in from all over South Lakeland and the
council are keen to get someone from
the vil lage if possible. I can thoroughly
recommend the job as a great
opportunity to help get things done in
the vil lage. You work from home and
the council wil l provide training and all
the IT equipment you would need. The
position is for 30 hours per month and
the council pays the national ly agreed
rate for parish clerks. Don't hesitate to
contact me or the chairman if you
would l ike more detai ls:
parish.clerk@burton-in-kendal-
pc.gov.uk or 01 524 7821 98.

Peter Smith
Parish Clerk
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BURTON MEMORIAL HALL NEWS

By the time you read this, the main Hall
wil l have had its kitchen re-fitted. This
latest phase of the Hall 's upgrade
programme sees new cupboards and
cooking facil ities instal led, along with
fresh flooring and improved lighting. We
hope that both existing users and new
hirers wil l enjoy and benefit from the
changes made. I f there are other
improvements you would l ike to see
please do let us know and we wil l see
whether they are achievable.

During August our team of trusty
volunteers have been hard at work re-
painting the south end entrance and
toi lets, the doctor's surgery, and
freshening up the bits of the main Hall
which have dirtied from use. I t's
amazing how many grubby marks
shoes and hands seem to make on
walls! The floors and carpets have had
their usual summer clean by Gary
Crayston - we did worry that he might
struggle to clean the spil lage marks
from the Hall carpet, but as ever he has
worked magic and they have come up
very well . The carpet strips are stain-
guard treated but that does mean the
spil l needs to be cleaned up
immediately, and that hasn't happened
on occasions.

We have also lost a couple more kettles
over the summer - we do not know
where they have gone, but they have

BURTON
PRE-SCHOOL
COMMITTEE

From September most of
our current committee are
standing down, al l having

been valued members for 3 years or
longer.

I t is vital that the Pre-school has a
committee to keep running. We meet
once a month and you can get involved
in as l ittle or as much as you like. New
ideas for fundraisers are always
welcome.

Our fees are kept at a low level through
fundraising. Throughout the year our
fundraising committee organises a
variety of events, and we rely on the

disappeared from the Hall . I f anyone
knows, please do tel l us. We have
replaced them with a pair of shocking
pink ones which we hope wil l not
vanish!

The car park outside of the Club Room
has been reshaped to prevent the water
pooling outside the window, and we are
hopeful this wil l prevent the damp that
the Club Room walls have been
suffering.

I f anyone would l ike to come and help
us with the painting etc. please contact
Nicola Little on 784977.
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support of parents and the wider
community to contribute to make Pre-
school accessible to everyone in
Burton and surrounding areas.

I f you are a parent of a child attending
or due to attend Pre-school and are
interested in finding out more, please
talk to a committee member or a
member of staff. We welcome your
support and help at any of our
upcoming events.

You wil l personally benefit from this
experience by meeting with other
parents, updating existing skil ls and
learning new ones, as well as putting
something positive back into your local
community.

Our AGM wil l be held on Wednesday
25 September, and we look forward to
seeing some new faces as we say
goodbye to those standing down.

Kate Arkwright
Burton Pre-school Chair

Burton Pre-school needs you!

This setting is run by a volunteer board
of charity trustees, if you would be
interested in joining our team – please
call us on 0791 7 870001

We also welcome interest from those
who do not have a child in the setting,

but who can contribute to the
development of Burton Pre-school.

What’s in it for you?
• Personal development opportunities
and free training
• Improve your knowledge on how the
setting is run
• To have a say in your child’s care
• Use your skil ls where they are really
needed
• Meet new people
• Enjoy social events

What’s in it for us?
• Your skil ls
• New ideas
• Better community representation
• Parent involvement

Some of the skil ls we are looking for:
Financial, Business, Minute-taking,
Fundraising, Enthusiasm, Organisation,
Commitment etc

Nicola Braithwaite
Burton Pre-school Manager

Burton Pre-school

Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 25 September

Burton Memorial Hall

Club Room at 8.30 pm

Berry’s Garden Services
(Previously Holme Garden Services)

Berry’s Garden Services
now offers al l aspects of gardening needs

including grass cutting, general garden

maintenance, design and planting,

tidy / clearances

For Fast and Friendly Quotes

Ring Nick Berry 07766 395595
or email nicholas.berry1 9@hotmail .com
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The Vicar is coming…

Work is now well under way on
organising the service where our new
vicar wil l be official ly l icensed by the
bishop, and then instal led by the
archdeacon. The service wil l be held at
St James’s on Tuesday 24 September
at 7.30pm, and wil l mark the start of
Graham’s new ministry here at Burton
and Holme. I t is with great anticipation
that we look forward to his arrival -
something we have been working
towards for almost a year now.

As we draw near to the end of our
planning we must remember that God
has planned every detai l from creation
to the return of Jesus. Before Jesus
was born in Bethlehem over 2,000
years ago many prophets in the Old
Testament foretold his arrival. Likewise,
al l of the Gospels speak of "a man sent
from God whose name was John. He
came as a witness to testify." (John 1 :6-
7)

John the Baptist was sent by God to
prepare the Way for Jesus, this too was
foretold by the prophet Isaiah. But what
was he coming to testify about? John
the Baptist's ministry is a two-sided
coin: a plea for repentance in
preparation for the Lord's coming on
one side, and looking to Christ on the
other. Like a good pathfinder, John
points to Christ.

John precedes Jesus and he was sent
to prepare the way for the Lord.
Graham’s ministry wil l be l ike that of
John the Baptist to point us towards
Jesus and prepare us for the return of
our Saviour, Jesus Christ. Are you
ready for His return?

Colin Dugdale

Church News...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: currently vacant

Wardens (Burton):
Michael Carr 781 283
Colin Dugdale 781 928
John Gaskins 7821 81
Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):
Geoff Wragg 781 758
Richard Lea 01 5395 64239

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

Transport to Church
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

Little Fishes
Little Fishes is an activity session for
ages 0 - 4 years. Join us at 45 St.
James' Drive, 2.00 - 3.00pm on the 1 st

and 3rd Tuesday (term-time) to learn
about God through songs, stories,
crafts and play. Refreshments provided.

IT’S FREE!
New fishes are always welcome, come
along and see what it’s al l about.

For more info contact Jo Dugdale on
01 524 781 928.
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September Services
Sunday 1 Sept 1 0.30 Burton

Joint Morning Church (Holy

Communion)

Sunday 8 Sept 8.00 Holme

Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 8 Sept 1 0.30 Holme

Family Service

Wednesday 11 Sept 11 .00 Holme

Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 1 5 Sept 1 0.30 Burton

Joint Morning Church

Sunday 22 Sept 1 0.30 Holme

Joint Family Service

Sunday 22 Sept 1 0.30 Burton

Morning Prayer (BCP)

Tuesday 24 Sept 1 9.30 Burton

Service of Licencing & Instal lation for

Graham Burrows

Sunday 29 Sept 1 0.30 Holme

Joint Family Service (Outdoor Harvest)

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets most Sundays at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928
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Changing Times -

Burton in the 1 7th Century

The 1 7th century was both peri lous and
prosperous for Burton. During the Civi l
Wars of the 1 640s both the forces of
Royalists (Cavaliers) and
Parl iamentarians (Roundheads) criss-
crossed the parish. In 1 644 Cavaliers,
fleeing from being routed at the Battle
of Marston Moor, clashed at Dalton with
the pursuing Roundheads. Traditional ly,
they incurred 1 9 casualties later marked
by the 1 9 trees. In 1 651 Charles I I , who
had been crowned King of Scots
fol lowing his father's execution in 1 649,
invaded the district in an attempt to
regain his English throne, which was
thwarted by his defeat at the Battle of
Worcester.

Locally, most upsets occurred in church
affairs. Henry Johnson, vicar since
1 622, an Anglican and a Royalist, was
reported by his new Puritan and
Roundhead masters as "having formelie
Complyed with ye enemie but have
since taken the (Presbyterian)
covenant." This did not save his l iving,
for in 1 653 he was replaced, in
sequence, by parl iament men Richard
Croft, John Thexton and Gerard
Browne.

Burton's first Parish Registers date from
this period and accordingly the baptism
of Elizabeth "ye daughter and Gerard
ye sonne of Mr Brown minister of
Burton" were recorded, as was the
death of his wife Elizabeth Brown in
1 662. Along with Anglicans, Roman
Catholics were being persecuted and,
in 1 646, "£50 were sequestered from
Sir John Preston papist for the increase
of the maintenance of the minister of
the parish of Burton." More positively,
Burton Grammar School was founded
in c.1 657 when John Hutton, after
bequeathing 40 shil l ings per annum to
the poor, left the residue of his estate to
provide a salary for the school master
of £5 1 0s pa.

In 1 661 , a year after his restoration,
Charles I I granted the Lord of the
Manor, Sir George Middleton of
Leighton Hall , the right to hold a market
every Tuesday and two fairs at St
George's day and on St Bartholomew's
day. Another fair was later instituted on
Whitsun Monday which was "soon said
to be the largest corn market in the
County."

An architectural reminder of better
times are the 1 7th century overhanging
houses, Chester Terrace and part of the
Square House, the Old Grammar
School on Church Bank and Dalton Old
Hall which are, after the church,
Burton's oldest surviving buildings.

Historical Footnote
by Roger Bingham
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Even so, in 1 694, Burtonians remained
wary for they sti l l "claimed the beacon
on Farleton Knott nearest to Holme
Park" to warn of any future invaders.

Homeshare

Homeshare piloted in Carl isle and Eden
in 201 0 and was so successful it has
been funded by Cumbria County
Council for the next two years.

Homeshare is about two people sharing
a home. I f you have a spare room and
want some company, someone to share
your day with, help around the home, to
make your money go further, or to use
your spare room so you don’t have to
move away from your community;
Homeshare could be the answer.

Homeshare involves matching a
homeowner or tenant with someone
who has a housing need and can
provide a little support or
companionship. Householders are often
older people who have developed some
support needs or have become isolated
or anxious about l iving alone.
Homesharers are often younger people,
students, or key public service workers

who cannot afford housing where they
work.

The homesharer agrees to provide a
level of help and support to the
householder whilst l iving in their home
for an established period of time.
Homeshare is not a regulated service
and cannot include the provision of
personal care. Homesharers wil l pay no
rent, but usually decide to contribute to
household bil ls, and it may be agreed
that other costs such as food wil l be
shared.

Age UK facil itates matches through
extensive one to one interviews, l ife
style questions, background checks
(CRB/DBS) and meetings between
potential participants.

I f you would l ike further information, an
application form or just a chat about
Homeshare please contact Jo Radcliffe
on 01 768 86361 8 email
jo.radcl iffe@carl isleandeden.org.uk or
alternatively we are on Facebook and
Twitter@HomeshareCA.
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Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

Councils take stock of their affairs in
summertime when there are fewer
meetings. Demography - meaning who
lives where - is the basis on which local
government works. Thus a recent
survey shows that Burton's electorate is
1 205 and is projected to rise to 1 270 by
201 7. The figures for neighbouring
parishes are: Arnside 2072 to 21 60;
Holme 1 21 2 to 1 268; Hutton Roof 1 83
to 1 86; Kendal 22653 to 24301 ; Kirkby
Lonsdale 1 520 to 1 745; and Milnthorpe
1 71 5 to 1 772. A proposal to divide
Kendal into separate parishes was
rejected. The figures for some parishes
including Burton wil l change when the
Local Development Framework
(consideration of which has now taken
longer than the Second World War) is
implemented.

The Electoral Roll arrangements have
been changed to a system called
Individual Electoral Registration. Under
the old procedure householders had to
fi l l in a form, general ly in October, of al l
residents el igible to vote. From 201 4
the Department of Work and Pensions
wil l inform SLDC's Electoral Services
Manager of al l residents who, if there
are no changes, wil l be registered
automatical ly. SLDC wil l then contact
residents who are not registered, while
the DWP wil l deduct names of voters

who have died or moved away. The
system is designed to reduce electoral
fraud, whereby some householders
entered names of non - or even
fictitious - residents. In future the
possession of a National Insurance
number wil l be the main confirmation of
identity.

SLDC has also registered its assets
valued at £46.9m, which include 47 car
parks, 1 37 parks and open spaces, 9
cemeteries, 6 depots and 3 sports
centres. This portfol io is much reduced
from when we had 6,000 council
houses, half of which were sold under
the Right to Buy, while the rest were
transferred (with the tenants' almost
unanimous consent) to the private
Lakes Housing Company. Though this
happened many years ago some
residents of council-bui lt properties in a
neighbouring parish sti l l seem to think
that the council should do something
about repairs to an access roads which
is now the joint responsibi l ity of
individual owners or South Lakes
Housing.

We also remain involved with SLDC's
longest issue, the former Grange Baths
(known official ly as The Lido) which was
on the agenda at my first council
meeting 30 years ago! The latest idea is
to transform the listed structure into an
open recreation area. Meanwhile the
Berners Close pool which took a non-
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You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

council trust over ten years to build, but
which closed after only five years, has
been demolished to make way for
residential development.

Thanks to a campaign in which I took
part, second homes now pay the ful l
council tax, which brings in an extra
£750,000 of which £250,000 can go
towards building affordable homes. A
recent decision that Barnet council 's
parking charges were il legal, because
the income exceeded the cost of the
service, might affect SLDC's share of
the Council Tax whose parking income
of £2m goes toward the council 's £1 3m
expenditure. So if parking charges are
forced to go down the Council Tax wil l
go up. Yet, SLDC says it wil l not
increase its tiny share of the Council
Tax which is 11 % of what householders
pay. The new administration of the
county council has not promised not to
increase its share, which is 74%. The
police rate is 1 3% and the parish
precept about 2%. So it seems we wil l
be paying more next year.

Best wishes,
Roger

Burton WI do not hold a monthly
meeting in August but instead
have social outings. One was a

visit to Halecat Nursery fol lowed by
afternoon tea at Yew Tree Barn, High
Newton and the other a very enjoyable
evening meal at No 1 7 Milnthorpe.

Our next meeting (which is a open one
– anyone interested please join us) wil l
be on the 1 2th September when George
Crossman wil l be tel l ing us about his
l ife as a Morecambe Bay Coastguard.

Helena Nixon

Burton W.I. NEWS

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820
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Burton in Kendal
Onion Show

Kings Arms, Burton
Sunday 6 October

This year’s wil l be the 37th Onion Show
to be held in order to raise funds for
local causes and Burton Children’s
Sports Committee (BCSC). The BCSC
uses the donation to benefit al l the
children of the vil lage by helping to pay
for the vil lage sports day, the Christmas
parties for 0 – 11 yrs, the big kids' day
out for the older ones, and subsidising
the amazing fireworks display on
bonfire night to be enjoyed by "kids" of
al l ages!

This year the proceeds of the Onion
Show wil l be split, in the main, between
BCSC and Cancer Care, with other
local causes receiving a donation. The
day can only be a success with people
making the effort to enter classes,
donating promises or coming on the
day to partake in the auction.

I f you would l ike to donate anything for
the auction of promises please contact
any of the fol lowing people: Neil -
781 770, Callum - 07980 3021 66 or Carl
- 07866 456677.

Would those currently holding trophies
please return them to any of the
aforementioned or leave at the Kings.

Next year, the Committee are looking at
changing the less well-supported
classes (cauliflowers for example) and
were seeking ideas as to what we
should replace them with. I f you have
any suggestions can you enter them on
the sheet in The Kings Arms or call any
of the above numbers.

We look forward to seeing you all on
Sunday 6 October to help keep this
event going, keeping our vil lage the
best it can be, and supporting each
other for the sake of future generations.

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support,
Neil , Callum & Carl

Moto in the Community

QUIZ NIGHT
in aid of

Help for Heroes

Thursday 26 September

7.30 for 8.00 pm

£5.00 entry
with Meat & Tatie Pie Supper

Drinks available

Book your place now on

01 524 7811 26

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 12­2pm & 5.30­9pm Mon­Tues;
12­9pm Wed­Sun.

Breakfasts every day 9am­11am
(9am­12 weekends)

Mon: Steak Night : : Wed: Curry Night : : Fri : Fish Night

Tel: 01 524 781 409

The Kings Arms, Burton
British Cask Ale Week 27 Sept - 6 Oct,

lots of cask ales to choose from
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Classes

1 . 3 Dressed onions
2. 3 Leeks
3. 3 Onion sets
4. 2 Cabbages
5. 2 Cauliflowers
6. 3 Beetroot
7. 3 Carrots
8. 3 Individual salad vegetables
9. 3 Individual mixed vegetables
1 0. 5 Individual mixed vegetables
11 . Heaviest onion
1 2. Heaviest vegetable
1 3. 5 Dessert apples
1 4. 5 Cooking apples
1 5. Pot plant
1 6. Vase of flowers
1 7. Vase of dahlias
1 8. 3 Chrysanthemums
1 9. Chocolate cake
20. Fruit pie
21 . Loaf of bread
22. Novelty cake
23. 4 Cup cakes
24. Tray bake
25. 3 Poultry eggs
26. Novice class (any veg)

Children’s classes:
Up to yr 2 and yrs 3-6

27. Miniature garden
28. Fruit and veg garden
29. Design a new logo for Burton
Children’s Sport Committee (open
class)
30. 4 Decorated biscuits

Promises to date are as follows:

Side of smoked salmon
Walking stick
Furness Fish and Game Hamper
Bulk bag of logs
Half rib of Hereford beef
1 0lb pack of traditional free range pork
Dinner 4 4 @ 4teen Hutton Close
Brace of pheasants + haunch of
venison
Day's driven pheasant shooting @
Heversham
Weekend for 4 @ Peter House Farm,
Bassenthwaite
Park House box of beef
Family membership to Burton Bowling
Club
1 week self-catering nr Foxford,
southern Ireland, 1 5mins from the River
Moy, sleeps 4
Greek hamper
Thwaites Brewery trip
2 gardeners for half a day
Weekend at Seathwaite Cottage
Mountain bike
Brett Arkwright photo
Bespoke bird table
Plus many more super promises

Entries taken from 1 0.00am and close
at 1 2 noon for judging to commence
afterwards.

Auction of promises and entries to
commence at 2pm, we look forward to
another bri l l iant day.
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Rossi on the Radio

I t's funny how things happen, al l I was
doing was taking a pupil to visit a radio
station for a possible work experience
placement and as they say in radio land
"the rest is history", well not quite
history but you know what I mean. The
day I visited Salt Pie Lane in Kirkby
Lonsdale opened up a whole new world
for me. I had arranged a visit to Indigo
FM the local community radio station
for Kirkby and the surrounding area, for
one of our pupils who had an interest in
behind the scenes radio work, and
during the resultant tour of the studio,
(which measured all of about 8ft by
1 0ft) was asked by the station head
Paul Broadbent what my interests were.
When I told him of my interest in music
and that I played in a band he put the
fateful question to me: would I be
interested in doing a weekly radio show
for the station? Well that was like Alex
Ferguson asking if I could turn out for
my beloved Manchester United. I t took
me all of about one second's thought
before I agreed (well who wouldn't?)

Now I know what your thinking here,
what about the poor pupil? Well , to put
your minds at rest, I secured him a
coveted work placement at, wait for it. . .
no, not Indigo, but Bay Radio, and I can
report that he went on to college to
study radio production, last heard of
doing very well .

But back to MY radio career, accepting
the invitation was just the beginning, it
was only when I real ly looked at al l the
computers and the complicated set up
that I began to have second thoughts,
(only for a second). I t al l looked so
incomprehensible, but Paul Broadbent
was a good teacher, and after a couple
of weeks I was proficient enough to be
let loose on my own, and so was born
the Indigo Blues Hour. My quest was to
bring the l ikes of BB King, T-Bone
Walker, John Lee Hooker and Muddy
Waters to the great Kirkby public, and
because we were also available on the
net, to the whole world (indeed on one
occasion Paul Broadbent rang me to
say that I had a regular l istener in South
Africa, unfortunately I had to tel l him it
was my daughter, who was living there
at the time and not some fan who was
stalking me.)

But al l good things come to an end,
reluctantly I had to call a halt to my
fledgl ing career after doing the show for
over twelve months, because the band I
was in was starting to get more and
more gigs. However I haven't closed
the door entirely and one day I would
l ike to return to Indigo and carry on
where I left off; who knows I could turn
out to be the next Terry Wogan, I 'm
certainly of that vintage. You can listen
to Indigo on 1 06.6 FM or online at
www.indigofm.co.uk.

Paul Rossi

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!
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St James' Church
Tower Appeal

Open Garden Day

Here we have some photographs for those who did not manage to
visit Charis's open garden in August.

The event over two days raised £170 for the Church Tower appeal.

Photos © Charis Twist

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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There have been no reported crimes in
Burton for the past month.

Our Operation for rural areas is
Operation Stroke. Operation Stroke is
part of the police strategy that Inspector
Richard Quinn was appointed to lead
on behalf of Cumbria Constabulary. The
aim of Operation Stroke is twofold:
firstly to focus police activity in key rural
areas and secondly to encourage rural
communities to join the fight against
crime.

Sergeant John Stephens of the
Neighbourhood Policing Team at
Kendal said, "Rural crime, particularly in
the Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh
areas, is on the increase. Although the
actual figures remain relatively low, the
impact and fear of crime are often
magnified by the feeling of isolation and
helplessness. Operation Stroke wil l
ensure police activity is intel l igence-led,
targeting the road network and
criminals and their vehicles known to be
active in rural crime."

Kendal Police are currently training
police volunteers to administer Cumbria
Community Messaging and Farm
Watch. This system ensures vital
messages about crime and crime
prevention are received by members. "I

urge all Farmers to join Farm Watch.
Other areas of the Force have seen a
significant reduction in rural crime for
members. Farm Watch brings
communities together in the fight
against rural crime." Anybody interested
in joining Farm Watch is asked to
contact Cumbria Police on 1 01 and ask
for Kendal Police or visit
www.cumbriacommunitymessaging.co.uk.

Scrap metal merchants have been
seen in your area. They do have to
carry a waste carrier l icence which we
check to see if al l is in order. Please
take their registration number so we
can fol low up any enquiries.

Again if anyone has any suspicions or
would l ike to report any activity they
feel is "just not right" they can on the
1 01 number, you can report
anonymously if you wish.

Mandy Coleman, PCSO 5244
amanda.coleman@cumbria.pol ice.uk
Sedbergh Police Station,
Long Lane, Sedbergh LA1 0 5AL

Kendal_Community_Team@cumbria.police.uk
www.cumbria.pol ice.uk

Cumbria
PoliceNews
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Burton in Kendal
1 0km and Fun Run

in aid of Burton Recreation Trust

Sunday 8 September

Burton 1 0km starts at 11 am

The 3.5 km Fun Run starts at
11 .1 5am

Registration is at
Burton Morewood school

from 9.30am

I f runners want to enter before the race
please go to www.runningdiary.co.uk for
an entry form and complete it and send
with a cheque, payable to Burton
Recreation Trust, for the fee to Sarah
Hunter, 50 St James' Drive, Burton,
Carnforth, LA6 1 HY or ring Sarah on
01 524 781 028 or 07769 824796 or Iain
on 0771 7 1 08977.

Pre-race entries to be received by 2
September.

1 0km
Pre race entry cost - Affi l iated runners
£6.00, Non affi l iated runners £8.00
Race day cost - Affi l iated runners
£8.00, Non affi l iated runners £1 0.00

Fun run entries £4.00

Medal for al l who finish. Winners'
trophies. Prize for best fancy dress.
Raffle, spot prizes, refreshments
available.

All welcome. I f you are new to running
why not give this event a go, you wil l
love it.

Al l chi ldren under 9 wil l need to be
accompanied by an adult.

A rare butterfly has been seen in
woodland that has recently undergone
improvements to make it more
welcoming for butterfl ies. The high
brown friti l lary butterfly was spotted on
a newly created "ride" at Hutton Roof
Crags Nature Reserve for the first time,
between the Burton Fell and Lancelot
Clarke Storth areas.

Local volunteers worked alongside a
volunteering group from Bradford to
widen an existing footpath, which
created the perfect habitat for many of
our native butterfly species. Hutton
Roof Crags is careful ly managed for
butterfl ies and other wildl ife by
volunteers, and they are pleased to see
their hard work resulting in a success
l ike this. The nature reserve is home to
many rare butterfl ies including
friti l laries, green hairstreak, brimstone
and common blue.

I f you would l ike to help at Hutton Roof
Crags, come along to a conservation
work party on 25 September, 20
October, 27 November or 11
December.

Contact the reserves officer Andrew
Walter, on 01 539 81 6300 or email
andreww@cumbriawildl ifetrust.org.uk.

Hutton Roof Crags
Nature Reserve
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eaves or in cracks part way up gable
walls. This is the only time in their l ives
that they land, as they sleep, eat and
mate on the wing. This year’s young
wil l remain airborne for two or three
years unti l they too return to nest, if
there is room in the vil lage.

Only five Burton properties are known
to hold swifts. These are Manor House,
The Royal Hotel, two in Cocking Yard
and a cottage in the Post Office block.
Their presence depends on the
goodwil l of the owners, without which
there would be no swifts in Burton.

I t is possible to create new sites.
Leaving access beneath the eaves is
the easiest way. As swifts are very loyal
to their nesting places, they may not
use new sites in the first year or two.

These observations are part of the
"Swifts in The Community" project
covering South Cumbria and North
Lancashire, initiated this year by Peter
Moreton and supported by the RSPB.
Peter has produced a leaflet which can
be obtained from local contacts Jane
Phil l ips, Bryan Yorke or myself. For
more detai ls about the nest sites in
Burton you can visit Bryan’s
arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.co.uk.

We would be pleased to hear from
anyone who knows of swift nesting
sites in Burton and to offer support for

The Swifts of Burton

The swifts have departed
for another year, the last
ones leaving a little later
than the usual date of 5
August. Lucky for them to
be flying off to South
Africa for the winter!

The number leaving is impossible to
say. The highest count was at least 38
on 1 8 July. This probably included
some fledgl ings. The total number could
be higher as they move so quickly and
are not al l above the vil lage at any one
time.

A more-accurate estimate can be made
from counting nesting sites. Swifts have
been seen entering 1 8 sites in the
vil lage this summer. I f al l of these were
nesting sites, that is a total of 36 adults.
There are probably more nesting sites
out of public view. The adults del iver
food to the young at long intervals and
swoop in with such speed that they are
easily missed.

This year they arrived later, first seen
over Burton on 1 6 May instead of 5
May, but have enjoyed better weather
for collecting midges and other small
insects to feed their young. After finding
their mates and suitable nest sites they
gather feathers whilst in fl ight to make
very basic nests on walls beneath the

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Sunday 22 September
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

8.30pm

Saturday 28 September
JANETTE

Great Female Vocalist
Members £1 Non Members £3

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
dominoes or snooker.

We have teams that play in local
leagues on a Sunday (pool)

darts on a Tuesday (ladies) and
Thursday (ladies & gents)

All Welcome
Come and Support Your Local Club

providing suitable sites. Happily, the
response of owners this year has been
very positive. Unlike house martins and
swallows, swifts take all the mess away
from their nests. Some householders
may not even know that they are there.

Reg Hesketh

A monthly Cancer Support Drop In wil l
be held every 2nd Thursday of the
month. Next session is on Thursday 1 2
September at Milnthorpe Methodist
Church Hall 2-3.30pm.

This informal and friendly drop in is for
anyone affected by cancer. Come along
and try a guided relaxation activity and
join us for tea, cakes and company. We
also have a range of useful information
leaflets available and there wil l be
representative from Cancer Care at the
group.

I f you would l ike further information
about any of the services which Age UK
South Lakeland can offer older people
please contact Ruth Taylor on 01 539
7281 80, or come along to the Memorial
Hall on Monday 2 September between
1 0am and 11 am.

LMMES
The Ride-on Miniature Railway

re-opens for the Summer
Running on Sundays 'till end of September

Full detai ls on
www.bumpkinworld.co.uk

We are at A6 Tarn Lane Yealand. We hope for
better weather this summer ­ no rained off days!

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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Friday 1 3 September
Gordon Giltrap
Admission - £1 0 under 1 6s - £5
Over the past forty years Gordon has
graced the music business with his
dedication to his craft and his affection
for his audience, as one of our most
respected guitarists. Evading
categorisation his music is impossible
to put into any kind of a niche,
influenced as it is by the rock guitar of
Hank Marvin and Pete Townshend, the
folk guitar of Bert Jansch and John
Renbourn and the classical guitar of
Jul ian Bream and John Wil l iams.

Friday 20 September
LAD - A Yorkshire Story (201 3) [1 2A]
1 hour 36 mins. Admission: £5
Writer & Director: Dan Hartley
Cast: Nancy Clarkson, Oliver Exley &
Alex Froom
When Tom Proctor's father dies his
world fal ls apart and he gets into
trouble with the police. However, his l ife
is turned around when he is paired up
with a park ranger (based on a real
person) and they spend time together
roaming the delightful Yorkshire Dales
countryside. This enchanting coming-
of-age fi lm is shot in and around Settle,
where Dan Hartley grew up, and it is

The Box Office reopens on Tuesday 3
September. Heron Members may book
before then, by post, email or on­line.

E­mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

presumably partly autobiographical.
The fi lm has been shown at a number
of fi lm festivals in the USA where it has
received numerous awards including
best feature fi lm.

Friday 27 September
Mr Maugham at Home
Admission - £1 0 under 1 6s - £5
Playwright Anthony Curtis brings the
panorama of Somerset Maugham's l ife
to the stage with an extraordinary
performance by Anthony Smee. The
stricken child, the student in
Heidelberg, the doctor in Lambeth's
slums, the struggl ing writer in Paris, the
stretcher-bearer on Flanders' fields
and, incredibly, the international spy.
Final ly, after gl ittering success, the
tragedy of a l ife ending in misery,
paranoia and social opprobrium.

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society

New members & visitors welcome

Burton Memorial Hall

Making handbags from unusual materials
Christine Marshall from Reticule

Monday 30 September 7.30pm

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre Beetham
Registered Charity No. 5011 34

"Ancient Society of York Florists"
Speaker: John Galvin

Tuesday 24 September 7.30pm
Borwick & Priest Hutton

Memorial Hall

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club
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Mo Witham's

Guitar Workshops

will commence on the

8 July for Acoustic Guitars

and 9 July for Electrics

More details from
Mo on 781 447

September Walks

Sunday 1 September 1 .00pm
Gummers Howe 6 miles
Leader: Mike Earl, 781 723

Wednesday 1 8 September 1 .00pm
Scout Scar *****
Leader: Oenone Hutchinson, 76241 0

Saturday 21 September 9.30am
Brim, Brown & White A mystery walk
from Coniston 9 miles
Leader: Clive Horsford, 782493

September

Meetings

Friday 1 3 September 7.45pm
"Dog driving & wildl ife in Antarctica"
Speaker: Ian Henderson. Raffle.

Friday 20 September 7.45pm
Chairman's Evening. Social gathering.
Buffet in the Parish Hall , Holme.
£6 per head. Raffle.
Entries for the Wilkinson's Open.

Meetings are held at the
Parish Hall , Holme

Visitors welcome at al l meetings: £2

www.holmeps.co.uk

Burton
Fellwalking

Society

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to
arrange lifts & share transport to the starting
point. (*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00 Membership £8 from Jan 1st yearly
More info from the secretary, Kath Kirkman, on

781245 or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Do you want a venue for
your charity event or quiz?
We can supply the venue and light
refreshments free, or at nominal cost

on a Wednesday or Thursday

Please contact
Ann at the Kings Arms:

01 524 781 409

BURTON WI

My life as a
Morecambe Bay Coastguard
Speaker: George Crossman

Thursday 1 2 September
7.30pm Burton Memorial Hall

Competition: A seaside beach photo
Hostesses: Mrs Hayhurst Mrs Humphreys

New Members & Visitors Welcome!
Contact: Helena Nixon 01524 781048 for details
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Silver Songsters
at the

Burton Memorial
Hall

Join us on
Wednesday 25 September 1 .30pm

Further detai ls ring:

Ben (01 539 723944)

or Doreen (01 539 734583)

Email :bengoodman81 4@gmail .com.

Website: www.si lversongsters.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
Hannelie Pearson: 07789 441 353
Lisa Longley: 07847 1 74662

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
Louise Dawson

01 524 782277 or 0777 1 36 4708

DRU YOGA CLASSES
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 1 .00 – 2.30pm

£5.00 per class

ENQUIRIES 01 5395 641 45
Email : l indagriffith98@aol.com

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

Monday 1 6 September 7.30pm

Historical Pageants in the North West
Speaker: Dr M Winstanley
Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors & new members welcome

BURTON TENNIS CLUB

New memberships start
1 April 201 3 to 31 March 201 4

Single membership £40
Family membership £70
Child membership £20

Group Coaching begins Tues 26
March and every Tuesday at 7.30pm.

£3 per session. Non-members
welcome.

Summer Members' Knockout
Tournament.

For the more competitive there are
teams in the Lancaster Mixed, Ladies
and Winter Veterans Leagues. We
could also enter junior teams subject
to available membership.

I f you’re not already a member and
are interested in joining, take a
membership form from the Pavil ion
notice board or contact Phil Mann on
01 524 7821 52.
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BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 7 September in BMH

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 September for the October issue

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to receive
BN regularly each month, why not buy them an
Annual Gift Subscription?

For £12 within the UK they will receive a copy of
BN each month (11 copies per year). A great
way for family, friends and former residents to
keep in touch with what’s happening here in
Burton. Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box below.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

FOR SALE
Half-size acoustic guitar, Electric guitar,

Concertmate 680 keyboard,
Eurostar train set

open to offers - Alex on 781 306

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural muscles
resulting in a longer, leaner and more toned
body. It is suitable for all ages and fitness levels
as exercises can be modified to meet the needs
of everyone.

For more details of these and other Pilates
classes, and to reserve a place, contact Hilary
by phone on 01539 736375 or 0794 851 6223 or
by email to: southlakespilates@gmail.com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Callanetics every Thursday evening
from 5.30 - 6.30pm and Zumba from
6.45 - 7.45pm at Holme Parish Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

Holme & District Flower Club

"Flowers in Mind"

Speaker: Joan Twigger

Monday 2 September 7.30pm

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £5 per person

KEEP US POSTED!
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Circuit Training

Mondays until 2 Sept
6.30-7.30pm
BMH Main Hall

Every Friday at 6.1 5 pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio­Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility
For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .45pm - 2.30pm

http://www.natwest.com/personal/more­ways/g4/
atwests­mobile­banking­service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Tennis Club

Get fit and meet people. Any age & ability
catered for. Competitions & local league
teams. Coaching sessions, club nights &

afternoons. New membership open from 1 April. Phone
Phil Mann on 01524 782152 for details.

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from Malcolm
Brownsord, Acting Chairman, tel: 781 405.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial
Hall. If you are interested, why not contact the group
leaders to find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car
park every Monday between 10.00 ­ 11.00 a.m.
Why not pop along and save yourself a trip to
Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning
Mon. 2 September

1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone
aged 55 or older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01524
781195. The next meeting is Wednesday 14 August.
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Burton­in­Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,
optician etc please contact Lynne Herd on 781905.
When she is away please contact Peter or Kathryn
Smith on 782198. (If you could spare some time
time as a driver you would be most welcome,
please contact Lynne or Peter for details.)

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 01 5395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm
Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

burton in kendal
parish council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact

The Clerk ­ Peter Smith on 782198

Community Info



Wheels for Alex adults 3 peaks challenge, Saturday 7 September

Burton 1 0k & Fun Run, Sunday 8 September from 11 am, Morewood School

Wheels for Alex children's 1 peak challenge, Saturday 1 4 September 11 am

BCSC Annual General Meeting, Tuesday 24 September, BMH

Moto in the Community Quiz Night, Thurs 26 Sept 7.30pm, BMH

CraftMarket201 3, Sat 28 & Sun 29 September, BMH, in aid of hal l funds, BMH

Harvest Supper & Activities, Saturday 5 October 5pm - 7pm BMH

Annual Onion Show, Sunday 6 October, Kings Arms

Wheels for Alex Quiz Night, Thurs 1 0 Oct, Smithy Inn, Holme

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 26 October 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

BCSC Bonfire Night, Tuesday 5 November, Rec Trust Ground

Wheels for Alex Chelidh, Saturday 9 November, Burton Morewood School Hall

BADS Calendar Girls, Friday 1 5, Saturday 1 6, Friday 22 November 7.30pm, BMH

BCSC Bingo, Thursday 28 November 6.30pm, BMH

CHRISTMAS CRACKER, Saturday 30 November, 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Wheels for Alex The Hoots band night & auction of promises, Sat 30 Nov, BMH

BMH Xmas Bingo, Thurs 5 December 6.30pm, BMH

BCSC Kids Parties Yrs 3-6, Saturday 7 December 6.30pm-9.30pm, BMH

BCSC Pre-school-Yr2, Sunday 8 December 2pm-4pm, BMH

Burton Singers Christmas Concert, Saturday 21 December, BMH

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BADS = Burton Amateur Dramatic Society




